Bayshore/Klatt Community Council

November 20, 2017 General Membership Meeting

Consent Agenda

Call to order: Meeting commenced at 7:01 PM.

Council members Hoffman, Carter and Pichon were present.

President Hoffman passed out the sign up sheets and previous minutes approved.

Treasure's report: \$1182 with no change.

FCC Report by Bob Laule reported:

- \$75 is available to community councils for outreach activities such as signs and other ways of promoting CC involvement.
- \$0.10 cent gas tax goes into effect March 1, although some stations have already raised gas prices. This increased revenue may result in an increase in the property tax exemption to \$50K from \$20K.

Bayshore Klatt Community Patrol:

- The Council recognized Stan Bissonette, who has recently had some health issues, for his continued service to the Council area.
- Glen Yancha reported on the gate issues for SASP. He reported that the turning off of the parking lights at the Klatt and Bayshore Elementary has allowed the displaced drug users from SASP to start using the school grounds. Same for the LDS church when they turn their light off.

Except as noted below, no other consent agenda members were present.

Representative from ACLU: No statement; Melina merely stated she was an observer.

Legislative report

Rep Charles Kopp:

- Significant crime bill has passed. Highlights were reviewed.
- Discussion on possible gas line with two gas companies; one from China and one from Korea. China needs 25 BCF/day. Alaska may be the source.
- Permanent Fund may go to a Percent of Market Value (PMOV) system of calculating disbursements.
 - A member asked if they had examined endowment model?
- Disagreement between AK Railroad and Oceanview property owners is being discussed, with some progress being made.
- Possible State fuel tax being discussed for roads and airports

Agenda Items

- South Anchorage Sports Park Council membership was very adamant in their desire to see the Park closed at 9:00 PM due to the increased drug and other suspicious activity. A discussion produced a resolution to request that the park be closed at 9PM during the winter. It passed.
- Minnesota Blvd; Discussion concerning the AKDOT new procedure to turn the lights off on sections of the road late at night leaves drivers in the dark and unable to see the roadway during time of snowfall, rain or fog. This is an unsafe condition. Membership request that council ask AKDOT to rescind the turning of the lights off.

No further discussion was held.

The next meeting will be Dec. 28 at location to be determined due to the Christmas holiday week.

The meeting ended at 8:04 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Wayne Pichon Secretary